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Junior Sec., as well as by Miss Tilley, whose long experience in

Junior work made her remarks specially apt. Votes of thanks were

passed to those who so hospitably entertained the delegates in their
homes, particular mention being made of the great kindness of Mrs.

Goodwin, who threw open her house for the use of the local Auxiliary

to provide luncheon and after-noon tea for the delegates.

The Grimsby W.A. had the pleasure of having Mrs. DuMoulin

present at a devotional meeting held at the hone of their President;

Mrs. DuMoulin kindly conducted the meeting, her scriptural remarks

being most helpful.. She urged the women in the Church to think

more of the Trinity at this particular season of the year, and she
earnestly recommended the custom of holding devotional meetings in
connection with W.A. work. A collection was taken up in aid of the
Sunday School. The members appreciated Mrs. DuMoulin's kind-
ness in corning to them.

A pleasant incident in connection with the Branch at Holy Trinity,
Barton, was the presentation to Mrs. Bennetts, through whose
exertions the Branch was organized, of a handsome hall stand on the
occasion of her leaving the parish with her husband to labour in
another field.

[OTTAWA]. DiocEsAN Morro:-" God is love."
On Tuesday evening, May 31st, the Third Annual Meeting of the

W. A. in our infant Diocese, begar# with a quiet hour at the Cathedral,
conducted by Canon Muckleston, and the following morning there

was a celebration of the Holy Communion at St. George's Church,
where a very large number communicated. The Diocesan Thank-
offering vas presented and was afterwards unanimously voted to the
Bishop Sullivan Memorial Fund. On going into session ve learned
with regret that our President through ill-health was obliged to be
absent, but we were cheered to receive from her the following message:

IFor though I be absent in the flesh, yet an I with you in Spirit,
joying and beholding your order, and the steadfastness of your faith

in Christ." Three other Diocesan oflicers were absent through
illness. Resolutions of sympathy and regret were sent to all. The
address of welcome was read by Miss Mary Bogart, and the reply by
Mrs. Phillips, of Hawksbury. Greetings vere received from the
Dioceses of Montreal, Ontario and Algoma. There were present 1o2


